July 2, 2018

RECEIVED

JUL - 3 2018

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Certified/Return Receipt: 7017 0660 0000 3597 0694

Courtney Avery, Administrator
Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson Street, 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor
Springfield, IL 62761

RE: Discontinuation Exemption – #E-027-18, Memorial Medical Center

Exemption Holders - Memorial Medical Center and Memorial Health System

Dear Ms. Avery:

This letter is submitted in compliance with State Board Rule 1130.570(c), which requires that an exemption holder submit a report within 90 days certifying the date the discontinuation was complete. Please be advised that the ESRD chronic program at Memorial Medical Center was permanently discontinued as of June 30, 2018.

If you require any additional information, please contact me at 217-757-4281 or curtis.michael@mhsil.com.

Sincerely,

Michael A. Curtis Administrator

**Business Development and Strategic Planning** 

Memorial Health System